
 

File No. 22-1568 
 
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT relative to traffic calming measures and 
safety improvements to Anaheim Street between Figueroa Street and Henry 
Ford Avenue. 
 

Recommendation for Council action: 
 
RECEIVE and FILE the June 7, 2023 Los Angeles Department of Transportation 
(LADOT) report, inasmuch as this report is for information only and no Council action is 
required. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement:  Not applicable. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted. 
 
Summary: 
 
On June 14, 2023, your Committee considered a June 7, 2023 LADOT report relative 
to traffic calming measures and safety improvements to Anaheim Street between 
Figueroa Street and Henry Ford Avenue.  According to the LADOT, to improve safety by 
advancing elements of the City’s Active Transportation Program (ATP)-awarded project 
on Anaheim, the quick-build safety project from Figueroa Street to Alameda Street 
includes new street designs as well as new parking, curb extensions, and new 
intersection treatments to improve safety and connectivity for bicyclists.  The LADOT has 
collected pre-project data, and will begin its project evaluation in 2024 after collecting at 
least one year of post-project data.  Future phases of the project will implement these 
treatments with concrete, and will include new traffic signals and pedestrian crossings.  A 
detailed overview of the specific street improvements is included in the LADOT report.  
After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, the 
Committee moved to note and file the LADOT report.  This matter is now submitted to 
Council for its consideration. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Transportation Committee 
 



 

COUNCILMEMBER VOTE 

HUTT: YES 

PARK: YES 

HERNANDEZ: YES 

RAMAN: YES 

YAROSLAVSKY: YES 
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-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 


